SKYLARK FEDERATION

COVID-19 BEHAVIOUR POLICY ADDENDUM

This policy addendum has been written to support behaviour expectations as the Skylark Federation
schools reopen on Monday 1% June 2020 following the COVID-19 lockdown and school closures.

Staff will model social distancing and other safe practices to address Coronavirus concerns. The
message to all our children will be clear; we all need to take precautions against this virus.

You (the pupils) will be expected to:

Follow any altered routines for arrival and departure.

Follow instructions on hygiene. This includes directions about handwashing and sanitizing.
Follow instructions on who you can socialise with at school; children will be expected to stay
in their bubbles.

Follow the specific instructions you will be given about how to move around the school. You
will be expected to follow one-way systems. You will be expected to have to queue at times.
You may find that some areas are out of bounds.

Remember to catch it, bin it, kill it when sneezing and/or coughing. Dispose of any tissues
you have used safely. We now have lidded bins in every classroom that you operate with a
foot pedal.

Avoid touching your mouth, nose and eyes during the day.

Make sure that you tell an adult if you feel unwell.

Do not share your water bottle with anyone else.

Take care when using the same equipment as other children; remember to wash your hands
after using play equipment and laptops/iPads, for example.

Use the toilets safely and sensibly; there is a one in, one out system when using the toilets.
Deliberate coughing towards any other child or an adult is not acceptable and will be dealt
with very robustly.

Biting any other child or an adult is never acceptable but is more concerning during COVID-
19. Any biting incident will be dealt with very robustly.

Social distancing must be followed whenever and wherever possible by EVERYONE. Refusal
to socially distance will be dealt with very robustly.

Rewards and sanction systems will be used as appropriate. These will be school-specific, and
decided by the HOS.



